
“VISA-FREE REGIME 
FOR CITIZENS OF THE KINGDOM OF BAHRAIN, THE SULTANATE OF OMAN AND THE 

KINGDOM OF SAUDI ARABIA FOR THE PERIOD June 1st – September 30th 2025 
  

In accordance with the Decision of the Council of Ministers of Bosnia and Herzegovina of 
April 22nd 2025 on amendments to the Decision on Visas, citizens of the Kingdom of 
Bahrain, the Sultanate of Oman and the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, holders of ordinary 
passports, are exempted from the obligation to obtain a visa for entry, exit, transit and 
stay on the territory of Bosnia and Herzegovina for the period from June 1st – September 
30th 2025. 
The period of stay of citizens of the Kingdom of Bahrain, the Sultanate of Oman and the 
Kingdom of Saudi Arabia in Bosnia and Herzegovina within the specified period is 
possible for a total duration of up to 30 days. 
The stay of citizens of the Kingdom of Bahrain, the Sultanate of Oman and the Kingdom of 
Saudi Arabia in Bosnia and Herzegovina based on the specified visa-free regime is 
possible until September 30th 2025.  
A visa is required for the stay of citizens of the Kingdom of Bahrain, the Sultanate of Oman 
and the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia in Bosnia and Herzegovina after September 30th 2025.” 
 
 


